Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
QCAusa
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIMES: Wednesday, March 24, 2021, 5:30 p.m.; Presentation at 5:35 p.m., followed by a public comments period

PLACE: To join, please use link below or QR code (registration required): 
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/6813201180073898000

To join by telephone: Dial: (562)247-8422, Access Code: 638-160-059

You can also register at https://www.d4fdot.com/pbfdot/i-95_belvedere_nb_off-ramp.asp
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: SR 9 / I-95 Northbound Off-Ramp at Belvedere Road Improvements in Palm Beach County and the City of West Palm Beach.
PROJECT IMPROVEMENTS:
Add a second right-turn lane on the northbound off-ramp at Belvedere Road and provide shoulders
Widen, mill and resurface the existing northbound off-ramp and eastbound Belvedere Road
Upgrade signals at intersection with new mast arms and pedestrian countdown signals
Add signal control for right turn movements
Implement Wrong Way Driving Countermeasure System
Upgrade signing and pavement markings, and lighting at the intersection
Minor modifications to drainage, sidewalk, and curb and gutter
Relocate existing trees impacted by proposed improvements
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Haiyan Ou, P.E. — FDOT Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309, Phone: (954)777-4641, Email: Haiyan.Ou@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Haiyan Ou, P.E., Project Manager, at (954)777-4641 or Haiyan.Ou@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Haiyan Ou, P.E. — FDOT Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309, Phone: (954)777-4641, Email: Haiyan.Ou@dot.state.fl.us.
